
The following is what the IRC was busy with for September.  We did get some inquiries about 
starting groups or maybe finding help from Iran, China and Thailand.  We did help a group 
commence in Nicaragua, we have shipped out a new group packet and they are getting good 
participation. 
 
We helped  groups in Latvia, Mexico and Hungary find ways  to donate to the ISO thru wire 
transfers etc.  
 
We were contacted by two different groups in France where they have already begun meeting, 
we are in the process of getting them recognized and listed on ISO website.  
 
I was able to help Latvia set up their intergroup and invited them to listen in on our intergroup 
meeting by phone.  It is a phone meeting due to covid.  They had many questions which I was 
able to help with my experience strength and hope. 
 
 I was also contacted by a brother from Lithuania asking questions about our rules and 
procedures, I referred them to the guidance code to find most answers.  Other questions were 
about trustees and translation of our literature. 
 
Finally, I was in contact with our sisters in Argentina who were having issues with printing GA 
approved literature and reaching their RSO.  We were able to get them a temporary 
understanding of local printing of GA approved literature.  They were very grateful. 
 
It was a busy month and we will continue to serve our fellowship where needed. 
 
Ara H  
Irc Chair 


